
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
H.B. 581 provides for a statewide floating homestead exemption which applies to 
counties, cities, and school districts. H.B. 581 was contingent upon the passage of the 
constitutional amendment from H.R. 1022 on November 5, 2024. Jurisdictions are 
allowed to opt out of the homestead exemption before March 1, 2025.  

NOTICE IS HEARBY GIVEN that the Mayor and Council of the City of Pine Lake will hold 
(3) Public Hearings on the subject of whether to “opt-out” of H.B. 581. The hearings will 
occur on Tuesday, January 28, 2025 at 6:00PM; Tuesday, February 11, 2025 at 
11:00AM; and Tuesday, February 11, 2025 at 7:00PM. The public hearings will be held 
at the Council Chambers, 459 Pine Drive, Pine Lake GA. All interested persons are invited 
to attend. 

 


